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Notes from the Principal’s Desk …….





(October 2012)
Welcome to our second newsletter of this school year.  In particular welcome to our lovely new Junior Infants and their parents.  We hope by now you’ve settled into our school community and feel at home.
I’m delighted to welcome Lydia McGuinness-Tyrrell onto the teaching staff in a permanent capacity this year, (having been temporary with us for 2 years.)  Welcome also to Anna Ryan, Special Needs Assistant, who due to cutbacks left us in June 2011, but is back now in a part-time basis in our Outreach classes for children with Autism.  Our team is now 16 teachers, 7 Special Needs Assistants, our caretaker Noel and Adrienne our school secretary.

The term got off to a busy start with information meetings for parents on Curriculum, Stay Safe, and Relationships and Sexuality Education.  Our Student Representative Group (S.R.G.) for the first five months of the year was elected in September and they are busy planning a number of activities. In November we will have a World Food Day (which is a favourite with the pupils).  For those who are new to the school the S.R.G. has become the voice of our pupils as they bring pupils’ ideas and concerns to staff at our regular meetings.  They will be helping to organise ‘Dress-up Friday’ in aid of the school.
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Since 2006 we have used ‘Golden Rules’ in the school to encourage positive behaviour and good relations.  Other measures in place are Gold Cards for pupils who come to our attention for keeping the Golden Rules.  Best class in the yard each week and an award of some extra playtime have proven to be a very effective incentive.  We hope you can encourage your child to keep to the Golden Rules at home and I think you’ll enjoy the results!
At our Junior Infant Parents Information Meeting recently, we talked about the importance of play in children’s social, physical, emotional and linguistic development.  Recently the Irish Times featured an article regarding a survey on young children’s usage of ‘screens’.  It stated that 7 year olds today have spent 1 year of their lives on screens!!  Certainly food for thought - for parents and teachers.  Screen time needs to be managed very carefully so it doesn’t affect your child’s development in language, social skills, physical exercise, to name a few.

In our Learn Together Programme the pupils have been learning about Class Charters, Golden Rules, good manners, rights of children, U.N. Convention, ethics and the environment (recycling) and the festival of Hallowe’en

On behalf of the staff I would like to wish you all a very enjoyable mid-term break and Happy Hallowe’en to those who will be celebrating.   See you all back on Monday November 5th @ 8.40am.
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
7th November   – 6th Class trip to Book of Kells and The Dail 

9th November   – Coffee Morning for Senior Infants parents and guardians

9th November   –  ‘Planting Blitz’ from 9.00am – 12 noon
16th November – 5th and 6th Class trip to NUI Maynooth for Science Show (details to follow)

16th November – Coffee Morning for 1st and 2nd Class parents and guardians

23rd November – Coffee Morning for Outreach parents and guardians

26th November to 30th November inclusive – Music Week 

29th November – 1st Class swimming lessons begin (details to follow)
30th November – Coffee Morning for 3rd and 4th Class parents and guardians

7th December   – Coffee Morning for 5th and 6th Class parents and guardians

Parent-Teacher meetings will take place on Friday 1st February and Thursday 7th February 2012.  These meetings will be held after school hours on both days.   You will be notified of your appointed time approximately two weeks before either of the above dates.

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE GROUP (SRG)
Elections were held recently among the children in 3rd to 6th classes to elect two pupils from each class to represent them on the SRG.  The result is as follows:

3rd:  Ella Copeland & Adam Dunne

4th:  Sinead Beaumont & Noah Clancy
5th:  Elena O’Toole & Lorcan Craven-Grace
6th:  Rachel Molloy & Fionn O’Dwyer
Well done to everyone!

Many of you will recall that our 2011/2012 Student Representative Group held an ‘Ice Cream Day’ in aid of Down’s Syndrome Ireland on the 25th June last.  The total raised missed our newsletter deadline.  We are delighted to say that €315 was handed over to Down Syndrome Ireland recently.  Well done to our past SRG and to everyone who contributed.

ARTS EVENTS
Our Outreach to 2nd Classes had a wonderful start to their new school term when they took part in Songschool Workshops with Peter Baxter on the 18th September.  The children were introduced to instruments and their particular sounds. They were encouraged to develop their listening skills, while exploring sound sources and musical dynamics.  They really enjoyed the day.
On the 23rd October, Mick Fortune helped 5th and 6th classes make a documentary during his workshop.  The children devised a script and shot their own production.  This workshop was a great opportunity for everyone to improve their technological and digital media skills.  

These workshops are part of the Arts in Education Programme run by Kildare County Council. 

SWIMMING
Senior Infants started their swimming lessons on Thursday 11th October.    Their lessons will run for six weeks.

Swimming for 1st Class will commence on Thursday 29th November, again for six weeks.  Four lessons will take place before the Christmas break, with the last two recommencing on Thursday 10th January 2013.  
Hopefully, with no cancellations, our Outreach classes will start their 6 lessons on Thursday 24th January.    
LABEL, LABEL, LABEL!!!!

We would ask parents to please label everything belonging to your child, particularly coats, hats, scarves, gloves, school sweatshirt and bottoms.
HEALTHY LUNCHES

Spot checks do occur from time to time to ensure that lunches are in keeping with our Healthy Lunch Policy.  Please do not send in bags of sweets on Fridays – one small treat is all that is needed.  (See last page for ideas on what should go in a healthy lunchbox)
YOU’LL NEVER GUESS!
We have had many animals come visit the school over the years.  We had a first on the 16th October when a shark was brought in to 6th class – well actually, they went out to see it in the boot of a car!  Many thanks to Adrienne Sneyd (David  - 6th Class) who thought it would be great for them to see a shark up close and personal. (It was dead by the way, and yes, it did stink).
VISITORS TO N.K.E.T.S.
On 26th September we were delighted to welcome Anais Fiestas to give a short Spanish language lesson to our 1st to 6th classes, to celebrate European Day of Languages.  Anais currently lives in Celbridge and volunteered her time to give lessons to local schools. The children really enjoyed their brief introduction to the Spanish language.

On Thursday 25th October, Ciaran Harrington, Fire Safety Officer visited 3rd class and gave a very comprehensive and informative talk on aspects of fire safety, in our own homes and outside.  Given that Hallowe’en is almost upon us, Ciaran emphasised that only adults should use fireworks – although they are not supposed to be available!  He also explained the need for vigilance and care if using ‘bangers’ and said that our pets are very frightened of them so make sure they are kept indoors in the run up to and on Hallowe’en night.  
ENROLMENTS

We already have enrolments for 2017.  Please remember that  enrolments are taken on a first come first served basis, so don’t forget to tell your friends, relatives, neighbours etc. to enrol their children as soon as possible after birth.  Siblings do not get first preference.
CLASS GARDENS
Anne (Junior Infants) and Arlene (Senior Infants) would like to extend their thanks to the many parents who came to school on Friday 19th October to work on the Junior and Senior Infant class gardens.  Your support, time and effort is truly appreciated.  The gardens look wonderful! 

Elaine (1st)  and Barry (2nd) were delighted with the turnout of parents to help with harvesting grain and pumpkins and in planting garlic and onions on Wednesday 24th October.  They also gave the gardens a general tidying up, and they look great.   

One of the parents from 1st Class, Fiona Costello, took the harvested pumpkins home to make pumpkin soup.  This was then brought into the class on Thursday for the children to taste.  It is wonderful learning experience for the children to plant, harvest and then cook the vegetables, they sowed months ago.
Our pupils love to see their parents, relatives and friends come in to school to help out.  Without your help and support, we would not have beautiful gardens for our pupils to work in and to look at – thank you again!
PLANT APPEAL (2012)
We had a great response to our appeal for daffodils and trees for our roundabout, driveway and mounds. Thank you to those who either bought plants or gave us donations to purchase them.  We will be having a ‘planting blitz’ on Friday 9th November (9am – 12 noon)  to plant our many daffodils and trees.  Roll on Spring when there should be a profusion of colour on the way to school.
Trees in schools make a really useful and easily accessible resource for teachers and pupils.  They make for an interesting and helpful outdoor classroom as the children cover subjects such as plant biology, ecosystems and food chains, biodiversity and the carbon and water cycles in the curriculum.  
STAY SAFE MEETING
This meeting was very well attended by parents of Senior Infants.  Sean Ó’Casaide, a representative from the Child Abuse Prevention Programme explained to those present how the programme known as the Stay Safe programme will be taught in our school and the importance of parental input in the programme. 
INFORMATION  MEETINGS

Information Meetings for classes have taken place for this school year.  Meetings are held for Junior Infants, 1st, 3rd, 5th and 6th.  The curricula in Senior Infants, 2nd and 4th are basically an extension of the previous year’s work and guidelines on homework and behaviour are standard in the years in between.

Our Information Meeting for parents of Junior Infants was held on Thursday 4th October.  The meeting was very well attended and parents were given comprehensive talks on the curriculum and the importance of play.  Our speakers on the night were Anne, Pat, Orlaith and Rita.  

Our thanks to all the parents who attended the various information nights and to the teachers for giving up their evenings to attend them also.  We hope you found them beneficial.

SCHOOL TRACKSUIT

There are still some school sweatshirts, polo shirts and bottoms for sale.  These can be bought from Adrienne at the office.  
GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH…..

Puzzles and Games for our Outreach Classes  – Zsuzsa Janossy and Caitriona O’Connor
Books – Mary Geagan-Murray

Helpers – Friday 19th October was a very busy day.  We had parents in the Junior and Senior Infant gardens, and parents working with Senior Infants baking some Hallowe’en goodies, and making clay apples.  Thanks to Aoife Wallace, Susan Kelly, Eva Copeland, Aisling Devlin, Amanda Loftus, Louise Kearns, Naomi Clancy, Patricia Quinn and Lorna Green for your help.

Coffee Morning – Thanks to Julie Melia and Julie Trotter who organized our Coffee Morning for our Junior Infant Parents on 26th October.  
Old Currency Collection - Thanks to everyone who responded to our ‘Old Currency Collection’ appeal in aid of N.K.E.T.S. and Special Olympics Ireland. Of the total amount raised by us 40% will go to the school and 60% to Special Olympics Ireland.  We will know in February 2013 how much money the school will receive, so we will let you know then.
 
__________​​​​​​​​​__________________________________________________________________________________
BOARD OF MANAGEMENT
____________________________________________________________________________________________
STAFF CHANGES

The Board of Management would like to welcome Aoife Hogan to N.K.E.T.S.  Aoife is replacing Áine O’Donnell (4th Class) while she is on maternity leave.  We wish Áine the very best of luck.
CELBRIDGE ATHLETICS 
Once again (for the eighth year) we are continuing with athletics coaching for our 2nd – 6th class pupils.  The coaching sessions will take place in two terms – the first of these ended on Thursday 18th October.  Coaching will then resume in March 2013 and will continue until the Santry Stadium competition.  We are delighted to continue our working relationship with the Celbridge Athletic Club.  
COMMUNICATION

We would like to remind parents of our Communication Policy in the school.  If you have any queries, problems or concerns re: your child, or any other issues please contact your child’s teacher to arrange to meet with them.  She/he will arrange a time where they can give you the time and privacy you may need.  In addition, if there is a change in home circumstances (e.g. illness, separation or anything you feel may affect your child, it is important to let us know).  We can assure you of the utmost confidence.  Should you have a complaint to make, the school procedure is as follows:-

(a) Approach the class teacher with a view to resolving the complaint

(b) Where the parent/guardian is unable to resolve the complaint with the class teacher, she/he should approach the Principal with a view to resolving it, and

(c) If the complaint is still unresolved the parent/guardian should raise the matter with the Chairperson of the Board of Management with a view to resolving it.
(d) If the complaint is still unresolved the matter will be brought to the full Board as a formal complaint.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NEWS
___________________________________________________________________________________

The AGM of North Kildare Educate Together School Ltd
will be held on
Monday 26th November 2012  @ 8.15pm.
Your support would be most welcome.  
Fundraising News – We will let you know after the mid-term break how much was raised at our annual Hallowe’en Cake Sale.  A huge thanks to the parents, relatives and friends to either baked or donated goodies!

We wish the entire school community a safe and Happy Hallowe’en
Now that our Junior Infants have settled into school, we thought we’d ask them, ‘What do you like best about school?”  Quite a few of their answers were the same, so here is a sampling:


Colouring

I like making hedgehogs

Going home time





Everything

Painting

Looking at books

Playdoh

Lunch



The Games

Playing in the den

Playing with my friends



Written and illustrated by Áine Connell (6th)

A sample of Darragh Brett’s finger painting (Outreach)
Drawn by Philip Perets (2nd) 


Written and drawn by Emily Kelly (1st) 

 www.safefood.eu






Celbridge Library


If you are looking for something to do during the mid-term break, the Celbridge Library are offering some workshops to keep you busy!





30th October (10.30am – 11.30am) – Jabba Jabba Jembe Drumming Workshop suitable for ages 7 – 12 


31st October (2pm to 3pm) – Jelly Bean Julie Puppet Show suitable for all ages.


1st November (2pm – 3pm) – Gymboree Toddler Event.


2nd November (10.30am – 12pm) – Sharon Dunne Art Workshop suitable for ages 8 – 12 





If you are interested in any of the above, please book in advance by ringing 6272207








                       Golden Rules


We are gentle	- 	We don’t hurt others


We are kind and helpful	We don’t hurt anybody’s feelings


We listen		-	We don’t interrupt


We are honest	-	We don’t cover up the truth


We work hard	-	We don’t waste our own or others’ time


We look after property	We don’t waste or damage things











Children’s Achievements


Well done to the following children:





Some of our pupils were only too delighted to show off their medals and trophies that they received for a variety of achievements:


Ellie Gallagher (4th) received a beautiful trophy for her very hard work during her training session with her U11 Celbridge GAA Football team.  


The following pupils took part in the annual Liz McDonnell Run held on 30th September.  They were Jack Geagan-Murray, Tom and Sam McHugh, Lorcan and Eoghan Craven-Grace and Daniel Jupe – Well done to you all.





We have budding actors among our pupils - Congratulations to Dylan Stoeckhardt (2nd) who was chosen to play one of Fagan’s kids in the stage musical ‘Oliver’.  He was selected at auditions held recently and was picked from approximately 400 children. Dylan also featured in the adult RTE production of the ‘Love Hate’ series.  Congratulations also to Gabrielle Dzene (Snr Infants), Ciaran Purcell (5th) and his sister Aislinn (a past-pupil), who are appearing in ‘Finding Wonderland’ at the Helix, as part of the Westside Stage School, on the 27th, 28th and 29th October.  





We are always delighted to hear of our pupils’ achievements, whatever their hobby is, so please do let us know for publication in our newsletters.

















